Ashtabula County Fire Chiefs Association

Minutes of Monthly Meeting

October 18, 2012  
Quinn’s
Meeting called to order by Chief Koziol at 1835 with the following members present;
Vince Gildone  Shaun Buehner  Mike Semai  George Sabo  Laverne Goodge  Randy Woodard  Doug Starkey  Dave Lemponen  Lawrence Morse  Ron Valitsky  Ed Koziol  Chris Craft  Jason Coy  Bob Wilhelm  Fred Klingman  John Jyurovat
Guest Speakers:

No guest speakers present at this meeting.
Meeting Minutes:

The minutes from the September 20th meeting were approved as amended due to the wrong roster being used.
Treasurer’s Report:

The report was presented by Ed Koziol. No bills to report on; the report was accepted as presented.
Correspondence:

None at this time.
Old Business:

Reminder: Rural Fire Service workshop at the Lodge on October 20th & 21st – Pump and Ladder Testing October 8th thru 12th
New Business:

Autism Awareness Workship on the 19th of October @ Kent State Ashtabula
Ohio Hazmat Conference November 2nd & 3rd in Solon

NIMS IS-300 October 30th, 31st and November 1st. IS-400 December 3rd & 5th at Lake County EMA.
Committees:
EMS: The next meeting will be held at the ACEMA Office November 1st @ 1300. The election of officers will be held and this is the final meeting of 2012.
Training / Education: FF1 Test @ ATech – 12 passed, 2 did not. The High School class is going well. The annual meeting of boards for ATech went very well.
Equipment Testing: None
Communications / Narrow banding: There have been some issues reported with Narrow Banding. Many complaints have been the low volume.
MVFD reported they are not going back to Conneaut for dispatch.
Webpage: None
Water Rescue: Next drill will be October 22nd at Saybrook’s Red Brook.
Fire Safety Trailer: The trailer is being used and repaired as needed.
911: None
EMA:  PNPP drill went very well and our County did very well.
A possible Alzheimer’s Provider Workshop may be held in 2013.

Christmas Party: Moving forward and it is a work in progress.
Good of the Order:
Golf Outing certificates have gone out.
Ohio Quick Clear train the trainer class is scheduled for November 2nd. Class will be put on by OSP.
The meeting was adjourned at 1900 with the next meeting being at Biscotti’s in Conneaut.
Respectfully submitted,
Vincent T. Gildone
